
                                                 

Mission Statement: 
The City of Minnetrista will deliver quality services in a cost effective and innovative manner and provide 
opportunities for a high quality of life while protecting natural resources and maintaining a rural character. 

CITY OF MINNETRISTA 
 
WORK SESSION AGENDA ITEM 
 
 
Subject:  Building Inspection Reciprocal Services Agreement 
 
Prepared By: Jasper Kruggel, City Administrator 
 David Abel, Community Development Director 
 
Meeting Date:   September 15, 2025 
 
 
Issue: The City of Minnetrista and the City of Victoria have both expressed interest at a 
staff level to renew a previously used reciprocal services agreement between the two 
cities related to building inspection services and plan review, and staff seek direction on 
how to proceed from City Council. 
 
Overview: The cities of Minnetrista and Victoria previously engaged in a reciprocal 
services agreement for building inspection services and plan review as recently as 2015.  
Staff are seeking input from City Council on renewing this agreement with updated 
numbers for fees based on current staff cost.   
 
Staff are anticipating a reduction in revenue from new home permits in 2026, and this 
agreement may allow some of Minnetrista’s staff to be utilized in Victoria as needed.  
This could potentially result in additional revenue based on our current preliminary 
revenue estimates for 2026.  Also, the reciprocal services agreement developed in 2015 
helps with unforeseen coverage issues that may arise in small departments like ours.   
 
The 2015 agreement has been attached for your review. 
 
Recommended City Council Action: Staff are recommending proceeding with updating 
the 2015 agreement, circulating with the City of Victoria, and bringing a refined 
agreement back to City Council for future consideration.   
 
















